
 10-2-2023  

TOWN OF WASHINGTON  
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 

                                                                 October 2, 2023 
 
First Selectman James L. Brinton called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. asking for a nomination 

for a Moderator.   
 
Motion:  To nominate Jim Brinton as Moderator.  By Donna Alex, seconded by Margaret Freedman and 
unanimously approved. 
 
Moderator Brinton asked Mary Anne Greene, Clerk, to read the Warning. 
 

TOWN OF WASHINGTON 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 

 
The voters and electors of the Town of Washington are hereby warned that the Annual Town 
Meeting will be held on Monday, October 2, 2023 at 7:30 p.m. at Bryan Memorial Town Hall, 
Washington Depot, Connecticut to consider and act upon the following: 

1) To set the dates for the annual Town Budget Hearing and annual Town Budget Meeting 
in May 2024. 

2) To amend Ordinance #206, Volunteer Fire and Ambulance Personnel Tax Abatement 
Ordinance.  

Dated at Washington, Connecticut this 26th day of September 2023. 
      James L. Brinton 
      Jay Hubelbank 
      Dean Sarjeant 
      Board of Selectmen 
 
RESOLVED:  To schedule the Annual Town Budget Hearing to consider the 2024-2025 fiscal year budget 
for Thursday, May 2, 2024 at 7:30p.m. and the Annual Town Budget Meeting to vote on the 2024-2025 
Town Budget for Thursday, May 16, 2024 at 7:30p.m. at Bryan Memorial Town Hall.  By Jim Brinton, 
seconded by Donna Alex and unanimously approved.   
 
RESOLVED:  To authorize the Board of Selectmen to enter into interlocal agreements with other towns 
to provide an identical tax relief benefit to active volunteers who satisfy the service eligibility criteria by 
providing services to the Town of Washington but live in another Connecticut town.  Such relief shall be 
paid directly to the town in which the non-resident volunteer lives.  By Jim Brinton, seconded by Mary 
Anne Greene and unanimously approved. 
 
Motion:  To adjourn the meeting at 7:32p.m. as there was no further business for discussion.  By Donna 
Alex, seconded by Tracy Brinton and unanimously approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Anne Greene 
Clerk 
 
 


